
 

 
MEDIA RELEASE 

 

Temple Police Department Investigates Shooting, 1 Injured 

 

TEMPLE, TX (March 20, 2024) – The Temple Police Department is investigating a shooting 

that left one individual injured.  

 

At around 9:00 p.m. on Wednesday, March 20, officers were dispatched to the 900 block of E 

Avenue B for reports of shots fired. Upon arrival, officers located one individual with a gunshot 

wound. The individual was transported to Baylor Scott and White Medical Center. 

 

No additional injuries have been reported at this time.  

 

This case is under investigation. Anyone with information should contact the Temple Police 

Department at 254-298-5500 or the Bell County Crime Stoppers at 254-526-8477, where callers 

can report anonymously. Tips can also be submitted anonymously at 

bellcountycrimestoppers.com.  

 

 


